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O C T O B E R 

By Dave Borchardt 
 
 

 
 

Here it is, October 2011, the 10th month of the year and only 3 months away from 2012.  Wow, 

where does the time go?  It doesn‟t seem that long ago, when the year 2000 was coming and 
everyone thought the end of the world might happen with all the computers that were going to 
shut down.  Oh well, here we are, almost 12 years later and computers are still working just fine 

(well, most of the time anyway). 
When we think of October, we usually remember the major events Oktoberfest, Columbus Day, 
Yom Kippur, Thanksgiving Day in Canada, and of course the big one, Halloween. 

Some of the other special events you may or may not know about: 
A few month long events: National Apple Month, National Clock Month, National Dessert Month, 
National Pizza Month (my favorite) and National Popcorn Popping Month (another favorite)  

 
October 2, 1950 First Peanuts Cartoon Strip published 
October 4th  National Golf Day (wow, another favorite) 

October 7, 1957 American Bandstand premiered 
October 15th  National Grouch Day and National Poetry Day (who put these together?) 
October 19, 1814 Star Spangled Banner first sung (I know some of you remember this) 

October 20, 1931 Mickey Mantle born - Spavinaw, Oklahoma 
October 22nd  National Nut Day (need I say more) 
October 26, 1863 International Red Cross Organized - Geneva, Switzerland 

October 27, 1858 Theodore Roosevelt born – New York City 
October 29, 1966 National Organization of Women Founded 
October 30, 1735 John Adams born – Braintree, Massachusetts 

 
One of the other major events in October is the Baseball World Series and who could forget 
Reggie Jackson‟s three home runs (on the very first pitch of 3 different innings with 3 different 

pitchers) in Game 6 on October 18, 1977.  The Yankees went on to beat the Los Angeles Dodg-
ers 4 games to 2.  That‟s why he was nicknamed “Mr. October”. 
 

There‟s a lot of other stuff going on in October but I hope you enjoyed some of this trivia.  
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From the President’s                                  
Desk  

           
                by Dick Smith 

               Save the Date by Kay McKersie 

WOW! What a summer. Hope it cools down soon.  I am looking forward to all the activities for the  

holidays.  Don‟t forget we will have our holiday potlucks supplied by Solstice Communities.  

  

Also, keep watching for the fun activities Mandy is working on for the park, such as a casino night in 

 October.  As the weather cools, we will be getting our winter residents back.  I want to welcome them back 

to the park. We hope all of you join in with the activities in the park. We do ask that you put your name on 

the signup sheets as that gives us a count of what we need to plan for. 

 

 

Sat. October 1, 9 am                Residents’ meeting  
 
Sun. October 2                         Casino Night (Solstice Communities)  
 
Tues. October 4, 12 noon          Ladies Soup and Salad Luncheon 
(clubhouse) 
 
Sat. October 15, 4:30 pm          Pot Luck  
 
Tues. October 18, 11 am           Ladies Luncheon (Outside Park)  
 
Thurs. October 20, 7:15am        Casino Trip/Payson  
 
Fri. October 28                          Texas Hold ’Em Tournament   
    
Mon. October 31                       Halloween Party  
 
Sat. November 5, 9am               Residents’ meeting  
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AUGUST POT LUCK  By Dave Borchardt  

Our August Pot Luck was held on Saturday August 20th with about 35 people in  

attendance.  The happy hour started at 4:30 and then the serious eating began at 5:00.  

There was an ample supply of good food that was enjoyed by all and a very good  

supply of desserts.  Our pot luck are not for the weight watcher conscious, there are 

plenty of calories and fat grams for all to enjoy.  I‟m sure most of our cardiologists 

would cringe.  We did have our 50-50 drawing and $10.00 went to Art Roberts, and 

the other $10.00 went to Betty, a friend of Helen Rietow. 

We are also looking for volunteers to host the pot luck, so if you are interested, please 

sign up. 

TEXAS HOLD ‘EM TOURNAMENT By Dave Borchardt  

The Fall Texas Hold „Em Tournament will begin on October 28, 2011 and will continue until 

we have a winner.  The tournament is open to Desert Harbor residents only, and we usually 

have around 15 to 20 total participants.  The tournament cost is $25.00 per person and all 

money taken in will be paid out, 1st place will receive 40%, 2nd place 30%, 3rd place 20% 

and 4th place 10%.  There will be a sign up sheet in the clubhouse, so please sign up as 

soon as possible.  The signup sheet will list all of the dates and times we will be playing. 
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DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES  

ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

APPLIQUE RENI  DIEBALL 983-0578 

CASINO TRIPS CONNIE RITER 641-7753 

CLOSET QUILTERS RENI  DIEBALL 983-0578 

GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 288-8579 

GOLF DON WALKER 288-5686 

LADIES OUT OF THE PARK 
LUNCHEONS 

AGNES MILLER  982-6063 

LADIES SOUP & SALAD 
LUNCHEON 

JOANN  HANKISON 641-0975 

LINE DANCING MARY PAT  
SUMMERS 

983-4227 
 
 

MAH JONGG TBA  

PINOCHLE ELAINE  KERELUK 987-8587 

POKER MIKE BAUSCHARD 288-4332 

STITCH & CHAT RENI  DIEBALL 983-0578 

TAI CHI DICK SMITH 983-5819 

 MOVIE NIGHT “THE KING‟S SPEECH” by Jane Boudreau 

 

Solstice Activities Director, Mandy Rogers hosted a movie night in the Desert Harbor Clubhouse.  The 
movie shown on Thursday, September 8 was “The King‟s Speech” winner of three academy awards,   
including best director and best actor.  The movie documented the struggle of King George VI to over-
come his stuttering.   
Approximately thirty residents attended the event munching on popcorn, a variety of candies and washing 
it down with cold beverages.  Several residents brought lawn chairs and cushions as their seating  
preference to the padded folding chairs.  Those who arrived early were able to select the living room 
chairs and sofa which had been turned to face the screen.  The screen was of the blow-up variety which I 
had not seen before.  It provided a large viewing surface and was easily seen from many vantage points 
in the room. 
The comments from those attending were they enjoyed the movie and would enjoy attending another 
movie night in the future.  Thank you to Mandy for organizing and hosting this community event. 
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Article taken from www.naturalremedies.articlesbase.com). Dry skin is a very common ailment, especially during win-

ter. In medical terms, dry skin is referred to as “xerosis”. A person's skin requires moisture and tends to become dry 

when enough moisture is not available, when the oil glands cannot produce enough oil as required by the body. This 

can happen due to cold winter weather, heating in the house, bathing with too hot or too cold water, or rough towel 

drying. Dry skin causes many problems. Cracks, itching, premature wrinkles, dry and unhealthy look and marks of 

scratches are a few of them.  If you have no diseases that are making your skin dry, you need to address the reasons 

that make your skin dry and adopt habits to correct the dryness. 

What Is Dry Skin? 

It is moisture that is no longer in your skin. The body produces different natural oils that keep the skin moist and soft. 

This helps to keep your skin from being less likely injured or dried out. When your skin is dry the amount of oils that 

your body produces has been reduced. Your skin is feeling dry, itchy and painful. 

Dry skin is often very sensitive as it has a very low level of sebum. Due to its inability to retain moisture, the skin looks 

very dry or parched, and feels highly uncomfortable and dull until it is moisturized.  Due to intense sensitivity, the skin 

tends to flake, crack and chap at places of extreme dryness.  Dry skin often seems to be tightly drawn over the bones 

and is indicated by tiny expression lines around some sensitive areas like the eyes and the mouth.  

Skin- why it becomes dry? 

Skin becomes dry for various reasons. The sebum on the skin is getting washed very fast because you might be over 

washing it. You might be using harsh detergents. The weather may be playing a role.  Dry air will suck the moisture 

away from skin. Air conditioners and room heaters produce dry air and that is one cause. Many skin problems make 

skin dry.  Psoriasis is one of them.  If you have persistent dry skin with flaking, you should consult a doctor and find out 

if there is any underlying skin condition that is causing this. Sometimes, your daily use of cosmetics may cause irritation.  

Treatment for Dry Skin: 

1] Diet is also one of the factors for dry skin ailments. Plenty of vitamins A and B can help the skin produce natural oils 

and avoid dry skin. 

2] The use of soap on dry skin should be minimal because soap strips the natural oils from the skin and leaves the 

skin dry. 

3] Weather conditions can also be a cause of dry skin. 

4] Bathing in very hot water too often will also dry your skin out. 

5] The best thing you can do for your dry skin is exfoliate daily. 

HEALTH ARTICLE – DRY SKIN               By Dave Borchardt 
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BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

OCTOBER - 2011 

Date               Name    Lot #  

If you wish to add your birthday and/or  

anniversary or make any corrections to 
the list, please call  

Kay McKersie at 480-288-9531. 

OCTOBER—2011 

     

  2 Karen Stephens   156 
 
  5 Bob Mayo    124 
  5 Marj Nelson    131 
 
  7 Bonnie Harrison     40 
 
  8 Mike Kereluk     82 
 
 11 Karen Anderson    39 
 
 13 Dennis Bowman   102  
      
 19 Jane Boudreau    179  
       
  21 Bob Berberian    188 
 
  27 Lorraine Albright   14 
  27 Ron Estes     77 
  27 Richard Garland   201 
  27 Alice Johnson      5 
 
  30 Rich Goodrich     60 
  30 Fran LeVeque     62 

14 John & Margaret Poshka                  4   

17 Phillip & Beverly Thau                    32 

 

20 Bill & Alice Johnson                           5 

 

26 Gerry & Janice Miller                       170 

 

28     Bob & Linda Aemmer                     160 

Date                 Name                           Lot # 

WELCOME TO DESERT HARBOR 

 

We are sorry about the mistake in last months 

newsletter:     

Welcome Dennis & Diane Maher  
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The Prize Is Finally Awarded.. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

This is a new feature of the newsletter 

when we go digging in our archives and 

check out what was happening 4 years ago 

here in Desert Harbor. This excerpt is from 

the October 2007 issue of our  

newsletter. Interesting to read  what we 

were experiencing during that year. 

May, 2007 - After a tie breaking vote by the residents, Harbor Lights was selected as the new name 

for our community newsletter. Marcia Taylor, Lot #46, was the first to suggest the name and will be 

awarded a $25 Gift Certificate to Village Inn Restaurant near Baseline on Signal Butte. 

―Will Be‖ was the operative phrase for months as we could never find this lady home at a decent hour. 

If it wasn‟t that she was on vacation, it was that she was always away tending to her elderly mother in 

nearby Mesa. She finally received her prize September  24th  when she slipped up and stayed home 

one day... 

Congratulations! Thank you Marcia for the thoughtful consideration in naming our newsletter.  

The Happenings was the 2nd most popular name. Thanks to all who participated in this fun contest. 

On September 2, 2011 the ladies of Desert Harbor held their monthly „Ladies‟ Get Acquainted Soup and 
Salad Luncheon” with nineteen ladies in attendance.  Before the meal was served Elaine Kereluk re-
ported on her visits that morning to several of our residents who are hospitalized, in rehabilitation  
facilities and recovering at home.  She asked all to keep them in their thoughts and prayers.  After 
Elaine‟s update Nita Watkins offered the blessing. 
 
After lunch we were all busy reminiscing about the hot summer and our vacations and almost forgot to 
hold the 50/50 drawing.  The winner this month of $7.00 was Agnes Miller.  Congratulations to Agnes 
who said she has not won in several years. 
 
As a reminder the Soup & Salad Luncheon is held on the first Tuesday of the month. On October 4, the 
meal begins at noon so come a little early to enjoy meeting new neighbors and welcoming back the  
winter visitors.  A sign-up sheet is posted on the Activities Organization Bulletin Board.  By your signing 
up, the organizing committee knows the number of tables needed and how many pots of coffee to  
prepare.  Don‟t forget to bring your table service including bowls to sample the soups.  This month we 
had Corn Chowder, three varieties of chicken soup, and tortilla soup.   
 
We are looking forward to seeing you at the next Soup & Salad Luncheon.  

“LADIES‟ GET ACQUAINTED SOUP & SALAD LUNCHEON “ 



8 

 

A BUS TRIP TO OUT OF AFRICA 
    By Monica Bauschard 

On August 19th Connie Riter and I went on a bus trip through ―Especially4UTours‖ to the 
Out of Africa Park near Camp Verde.  The cost was very reasonable--it included our bus fare, 

entrance into the park, a box lunch and all the exhibits in the park.  The ride there was  

pleasant and we stopped for a bathroom break and were given a bottle of cold water (a 

thoughtful tour guide.) Our bus driver was cautious, pleasant and we arrived at the park safe 
and sound, raring to go. 

The park was clean – well organized – a lovely gift shop with reasonably priced gifts.  Our 

box lunch was the best I have ever had on a trip where lunch is provided!  The park  
management is to be commended on such a good job in all areas. 

The animals were in compounds and our tour guide was very knowledgeable on all the 

 animals we saw. The shows we saw were ―the tiger water splash‖ and ―the bear splash.‖ The 

Siberian tiger was well cared for, and the handlers were able to have control over her for the 
performance.   The bear show was also an extremely good show.  A large crowd gathered to 

watch and enjoy the many hours of training these men and women must have had in the  

planning of the shows. 

It was a long exciting day with a chance to view many wild animals--a trip worth taking. We 

were completely astonished when the giraffe maneuvered her head into the bus to eat 

―cookies‖ from a bucket and the zebras tried to actually come into the bus!   We also saw a 

type of antelope with a broken horn.  She had broken her horn in a fight with a lion!  Obvi-

ously this was an aggressive animal and we were happy she wasn’t interested in eating from 

the cookie bucket in the bus.  This is a really nice place to visit especially if you have young 

grandchildren coming to visit.  You will all enjoy it, as we did.  We plan on another visit 

when our husbands can come along . 
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   Something weird went through the park the middle of August.  How do we  know?  We have proof.  It started 

digging holes behind Nancy and Bill Pavkov‟s house.  Also dug a hole behind  

the Lee Haas house (#59).  Moved on to Dick Smith‟s house. Started a hole in 

the back of his house, abandoned that and dug a 4 foot long tunnel in the 

drainage area on the side of the house.  

Didn‟t stay there long though. Only a day or 

so. Where it went from there is another mys-

tery.  There has been traces of  the “thing”  trying to dig holes in other yards, 

but nothing like what he left up front.  There has been much speculation.  

Badger?  Turtle?  Rabbit? Kit Fox? One of Joe Arpiao‟s men?  No one knows 

for sure.  Keep an eye out.  You may have a visitor and not even know it. 

A Giant Mystery  by Dick Smith 

WHO  AM  I  ? 

DAVID BORCHARDT 

July 2011 
Desert Harbor Luau 

March 1979 
Honolulu, Hawaii 

 



10 

 

 

FOR SALE: Twin bed headboard $20.00—Call Dick Smith 480-983-5819 
 

Lunch at Baci, an Italian Bistro,  by Nancy Pavkov 

This restaurant has a beautiful new building at 8830 East Germann 

Road in Mesa.  (The old building  on South Power Road has been 
bought by the owners of Dema‟s).  While Baci‟s new building is out 
in the farmland, it is an easy place to find.  Go south on Ellsworth 

for about eleven miles and turn right on Germann Road. 
 
Lunch specials, which are posted on a blackboard, are $3.95.  

There are several choices of pasta with either soup or salad.  The bread which is served with oil 
and vinegar is delicious!  The three of us (Bill, Judy, and myself) enjoyed salads of baby greens 
and a choice of dressings.  Bill had baked lasagna.  Judy ordered cheese ravioli and I got my fa-

vorite--Fettuccini Alfredo.  
 
Lunch is served from 11am to 4pm.  Weekends are open for dinner only.  Baci is closed on  

Monday.  The food is delicious and the prices quite reasonable.   

 

 

EVER WONDER WHO YOUR ANCESTORS ARE? WHERE DID THEY COME FROM? WHAT DID THEY DO? 

 

COME TO OUR GENEALOGY CLASSES ON FRIDAY AFTERNOONS AT 1PM.  WE HAVE SOME VERY  

TALENTED GENEALOGISTS WHO CAN ASSIST YOU IN FINDING ANSWERS TO YOUR QUESTIONS. IF 

YOU DON’T KNOW ANY FARTHER BACK THAN YOUR GRANDPARENTS OR WAY BACK TO THE OLD 

COUNTRY,  WE CAN HELP PUT TOGETHER A FAMILY TREE FOR YOU. 

   

ANY QUESTIONS, CALL DICK SMITH  480-983-5819.  

GENEALOGY  by Dick Smith  
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Heads up everyone!   Here is your opportunity to display and sell the items that you„ve cre-

ated throughout the year. This  includes jewelry, sewing, crochet and knitted items, painted 

things, homemade cards, woodwork, candles etc. This is not necessarily a craft fair. This event 

is open to anyone in the park who has something they would like to sell.  No commercial ven-

dors and no commercially  produced articles are permitted. This is an in-park sale only. No 

outside sales or vendors. 

You‟ll have plenty of time throughout the summer months to get your items together. The  

boutique will start on Saturday, November 19, 2011 and run every Saturday until  

December the 17th.  It will start at 9:00 a.m. and end at 12:00 noon. There will be no 

charge for table space. You will be limited to the size of your table.  Card table size is  

appropriate.  We will have sign up sheets posted on the clubhouse bulletin board in  

October. The wooden tables in the hall can be used on a first come/first served basis. Once 

they have all been asked for, you will be responsible for providing your own table. 

This is a first time event. Hopefully, if everything turns out smoothly we will have more bou-

tiques throughout the year.   At  November‟s residents meeting I will give you more input on 

this event and answer any questions that you might have.  

Boutique At Desert Harbor   by Midge Drouin  

         PJ BREAKFAST  By Monica Bauschard 

The first PJ pancake breakfast organized by Mandy, Solstice Community‟s activity director, 

was a huge success.  About 40 members of the park signed up to enjoy a wonderful   

prepared breakfast.  The complimentary breakfast was delightful and consisted of sausage, 

bacon, scrambled eggs, fried potatoes, pancakes, fruit, coffee and juice.  It was well  

prepared and was set out for all to help themselves in a very delightful manner.  

It was such an enjoyable time I hope that they will continue with these.  Breakfast is the most 

important start to the day and to have all your friends with you made this an even more 

special breakfast.  Once again we have Mandy to thank for a job well done.  
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Well it‟s that time of the year again when our monthly residents‟ meetings resume.  The first 

meeting will be on October 1st at 9:00am at the clubhouse. 
One of the first items to be aware of is the upcoming election of officers to the Activities Or-
ganization.  We have two positions on the board that are open for which we need people to fill.  

We will need a new Vice President as the result of the resignation of our previous VP Jan 
Ginsburg as well as an individual to replace Midge Drouin whose term as a board member  
expires in December.  Be thinking about any individual whom you believe would be a good 

person to fill those positions; and if anyone would like to run for one of the positions, we are 
more than happy to have volunteers. 
This is also the time to look at the Activities Organization By-Laws to see if there are any 

changes which you would like considered.  Any recommended changes must be submitted not 
later than the day of the November residents‟ meeting and should be submitted to Bob Mayo, 
the Chairman of the By-Laws Committee. 

Final nominations to fill the vacant board positions and presentation of proposed changes to 
the by-laws will be held during the November meeting.  Ballots will be prepared and given to 
residents during November for their votes. 

These monthly meetings are important to plan and/or pass on information regarding our park 

activities so we hope that all park residents will attend and offer their suggestions for activities 

that all may enjoy.  We hope to see you there on the 1st! 

October Residents’ Meeting  -  By Bob Mayo 

Our Annual Labor Day Cookout   by Margo Crawford 

On Monday Sept. 5, 2011 we held our annual Labor Day Cookout. Dave Borchardt, 
Tom Hennessy and Dick Smith did the grilling. The flavor of the hot dogs and brats was  

enhanced by a pre-boil in water 'seasoned' by beer. Cyndi Smith not only prepared the 

dogs and brats and as always helped with the setup and even the cleanup. 56 people 

 attended the get together and the 50/50 pot was won by Ken Camp. 

 

"Lemon Pasta Salad" 

  For all of those who asked for my recipe please check next month for it 

                                                    Margo  
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August Ladies Luncheon  by Cyndi Smith 

This month we went out of town. We went East to Gold  

Canyon for a Chinese lunch at Chen‟s, located in the Bashas‟      

Shopping Center. There were 17 ladies attending. They 

started us off with soup and a salad.  On the menu were 18 

items available for the lunch menu--everything from Spicy 

Mongolian beef to orange chicken to seafood items. Every one enjoyed the food.  The service was 

great and our food was done to perfection. The ladies luncheon is on the third Tuesday of the 

month. Agnes and Helen always pick a great place to go.  There is a sign-up sheet in the club-

house. We need you to sign up so they can let the restaurant staff know how many  

will be attending.   

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MANAGER!   by Connie Riter 

Marta Alegria, our new Community Manager, officially took over her new duties here in the Park in late August.  She has 

an extensive background in Human Resources and in Park Management.  Marta has worked for American Land Lease for 

the past three years at The Lost Dutchman Park, both as a Community Manager and as the Arizona Regional Business 

Manager.  “I‟m looking forward to being the Community Manager here at Desert Harbor,” she smiled. Marta is a native 

Arizonian and lived in Tucson before moving to Gilbert 12 years ago with her husband, Manny.  They have  two beautiful 

girls--Justine who is 23 and will graduate in December from ASU, and Destinie who is 12.  “You may see Destinie here in 

the Park at times,” she said.  “Destinie loved to visit the Lost Dutchman Park and had made many friends there.”  When I 

asked  Marta what she liked about Desert Harbor, she quickly responded, “the beautiful, well-kept homes.  You can see 

the residents take pride in their homes and their grounds, and I want to help them keep it that way.”   

If you haven‟t met Marta yet, stop in the office and welcome her…she will be happy to meet you, too.   
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 ARE YOU LOOKING FOR AN OPPORTUNITY TO BECOME MORE ACTIVE 
IN OUR COMMUNITY? by Jane Boudreau 

The Activities Organization is looking for individuals to host the Saturday morning Coffees as well as the 

monthly Pot-Luck Dinner and drivers to deliver dinners to shut-ins prior to the monthly Pot-Luck Dinner.   

Those who are willing to Host the Saturday Coffees will order the donuts from Bashas‟ and pick them up on 

Saturday morning, ready the coffee pots Friday evening, and clean up at the end of the gathering.  The  

Activities Organization reimburses the host for the cost of the donuts. If each attendee volunteered once a 

quarter we could continue to have donuts each Saturday. A sign-up sheet is posted in the clubhouse if you are 

interested in helping.   

 Each month we look for four residents to host the potluck dinner.  The  

 responsibilities of the hosts are to set up the tables, prepare the coffee,   

 welcome the residents as they enter the dinner, and clean up after the meal.  

 If you have not previously hosted a dinner the officers will be happy to  

provide suggestions.  The following is an idea of what hosting our Pot-Luck dinner entails.  After the Saturday 

Coffee the morning group usually helps set up the tables and prepare the coffee.  You would then start the 

coffee about one hour before the dinner.  As the host you would introduce new residents and help them find 

seating.  Just prior to serving the hosts assist preparing the dinners to be delivered to shut-in residents, which 

will be delivered by another group of volunteers.  After the dinner the extra tables are taken down, the room 

is repositioned, all dishes are washed and the trash is removed.  We have great residents who help clean up 

after the dinner.  Just ask for help and you will be surprised with the response. 

The last group of volunteers are individuals to help prepare the meals to be delivered to residents who  

 cannot come to the clubhouse.  The drivers then deliver the dinners to the individual homes.  Please  

contact Dick Smith if you are willing to be a driver. 

 

For those residents who are interested in hosting either the Saturday Coffee or a Pot-Luck Dinner sign-up sheets are 

on the Activities Organization Bulleting Board.  Thank you in advance for being a volunteer and demonstrating 

what great residents we have here in Desert Harbor. 
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MIDGE DROUIN LOT 203 602-459-9039 

MIKE BAUSCHARD LOT 99 480-288-4332 

TIM CHRISSIS LOT 34 816-838-9934 

PRESIDENT DICK SMITH LOT 74 480-983-5819 

VICE PRESIDENT Position is vacant at 
this time. 

  

SECRETARY ALICE JOHNSON LOT 5 480-982-1224 

TREASURER ART ROBERTS LOT 81 480-641-7753 

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 

BOARD MEMBERS 

RESIDENTS OF DESERT HARBOR OFFER SERVICES 

NAME    LOT   SERVICES   PHONE 

 
Bill Hightower       6       Handyman     480-374-4570 
 
Philicia Hightower      6       Cleaning & Errands   480-674-4570 
 
Midge Drouin   203        Hair cuts, Styling, Blow Drying  602-459-9093 
              
Margo Crawford             104       Photo restoration-scanning-slides 623-910-2713 
 
Dorothy Mueller             155       Avon Products    480-984-9780 
 
Esther Lough              123       Puppy Sitting    480-288-8579 
 
Connie Riter     81       Travel-trips    480-641-7753 
 
Renee Spears     57       Reiki Sessions    480-215-8328 
 
Jean Myers     44       Pet/house sitting-drive to store, Dr‟s 480-671-4481 
 
Bob Myers     44      Yard work, odd jobs     480-671-4481 
  
John Williams   162  Handyman      602-561-4562 

       Desert Harbor Web Master: Tom Hennessy   #70    
       Email address: tom.hennessy@mchsi.com 

Marta Alegria, Desert Harbor Manager 480-288-8876 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

8am Coffee/donuts 

9am Resident‟s  
Meeting 

5:30pm Texas 
Hold‟em Poker 

 

2 

10:30am Church  

12:30pmPoker 
6:30pm Casino 

night 
 

3 

9am Tai Chi 

1pm  
Mahjongg 

6:30 Billiards 

4 

12pm Ladies Soup/

Salad Luncheon 
2pm Bible Study 

6:30pm NDQ Poker 
7pm Cards/Games 

 

5 

9am Line  

Dancing 
1pm Mahjongg 

1pm Quilting 
6:30pm Quilting 

6 

9am Tai Chi 

6:30pm  
Billiards 

7 

1pm Genealogy 

4pm  
Happy Hour 

7pm Cards/
Games 

 

8 

8am Coffee/Donuts 

5:30pm Texas 
Hold‟em Poker 

9 

10:30am Church 

12:30pm Texas 
Hold‟em Poker 

2pm Pinochle 
 

10 

9am Tai Chi 

1pm  
Mahjongg 

6:30 Billiards 

11 

2pm Bible Study 

6:30pm NDQ Poker 
7pm Cards/Games 

 
 

12 

9am Line  

Dancing 
1pm Mahjongg 

1pm Men‟s Poker 
6:30pm Quilting 

13 

9am Tai Chi 

1pm Quilting 
6:30pm  

Billiards 
 

 

14 

1pm Genealogy 

4pm  
Happy Hour 

5:30pm Texas 
Hold‟em Poker 

7pm Cards/
Games 

15 

8am Coffee/Donuts 

4:30pm Happy hour 
5pm Pot Luck 

 

16 

10:30am Church 

12:30pm Texas 
Hold‟em Poker 

17 

9am Tai Chi 

1pm  
Mahjongg 

6:30 Billiards 

18 

11am Ladies Lunch-

eon 
(Outside Park) 

2pm Bible Study 
6:30pm NDQ Poker 

7pm Cards/Games 

19 

9am Line 

Dancing 
1pm Mahjongg 

1pm Quilting 
6:30pm Quilting 

20 

7:15am Casino 

Trip-Payson 
6:30pm  

Billiards 

21 

1pm Genealogy 

4pm  
Happy Hour 

7pm Cards/
Games 

22 

8am Coffee/Donuts 

5:30pm Texas 
Hold‟em Poker 

23 

10:30am Church 

12:30pm Texas 
Hold‟em Poker 

2pm Pinochle 

24 

9am Tai Chi 

1pm  
Mahjongg 

6:30 Billiards 

25 

2pm Bible Study 

6:30pm NDQ Poker 
7pm Cards/Games 

26 

9am Line  

Dancing 
1pm Mahjongg 

1pm Men‟s Poker 
6:30pm Quilting 

 
 

27 

9am Tai Chi 

1pm Quilting 
6:30pm  

Billiards 

28 

1pm Genealogy 

4pm  
Happy Hour 

5:30pm Texas 
Hold‟em Poker  

Tournament 
7pm Cards/

Games 

29 

8am Coffee/Donuts 

5:30pm Texas 
Hold‟em Poker 

Tournament 

30 

10:30am Church 

12:30pm Texas 
Hold‟em Poker 

Tournament 
 

31 

9am Tai Chi 

1pm  
Mahjongg 

6:30 Billiards 
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